From: commodorem@gmail.com

**Sent:** Thursday, April 8, 2010 2:18 PM **To:** secretary <a href="mailto:secretary@CFTC.gov">secretary@CFTC.gov</a>

**Subject:** Proposed Federal Speculative Position Limits

john murphy 24701 raymond way, spc 71 lake forest, CA 92630-4725

April 8, 2010

**CFTC Comments** 

## Dear CFTC Comments:

I am writing in support of the CFTC's Proposed Federal Speculative Position Limits that will reestablish speculative position limits on major energy commodities. This rule will provide stability to the marketplace and help prevent future price bubbles. The CFTC must quickly approve a strong rule to protect America's struggling economy. The "Banksters" are the most dangerous members of the "Kleptocracy" that is the greatest threat to the future of America.

I encourage the CFTC to adopt the Proposed Federal Speculative Position Limits before volatile fuel prices further harm the country's already weakened economy.

Sincerely,

john murphy